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The next edition of the news-letter will 

be out in July so please send articles, 

photos etc by Friday 29 June 2018  

Send to: nita.duff@btinternet.com    

REMEMBRANCE 2018 

A Commemoration and      
Celebration of the End of 

WW1 
11th November 2018 

At out meeting on Wednesday 18 April 2018 a draft                     

programme for this event was discussed that envisaged the 

community collecting in the Memorial Hall set out as a Street 

Party, (after the Church service and dedication at the War 

Memorial) for tea/coffee while watching the national                    

ceremony at the cenotaph in London on screen, followed by 

poems, readings, displays – photos and other memorabilia - 

and then a ‘20s Tea Dance in period dress?! from about 3pm 

all ending with the lighting of a Beacon near the Hall on the 

Recreation Area as part of a National Beacon event at 7pm.  

Consequently we are looking into dancing lessons!  We are 

hopeful all, particularly the school, will be involved in the 

Commemoration.  

The next co-ordinating meeting is 

Wednesday 23rd May at 7pm in 

the Village Hall – all welcome, 

particularly representatives of 

clubs etc.   

Any thoughts, ideas or questions 

to Phil Williams 828931,                         

E: philwsy22@gmail.com 

Issue 72 

The Community Shop Gets Older 
As your Community Shop will be 8 years old at the end of this month we 

will be celebrating with an anniversary promotion. So keep your eyes 

open when you visit the shop between now and then. We are, however, 

not celebrating the fact that we are struggling for volunteers once again. 

At this time of year we expect to be under pressure due to holidays but 

because we have little in reserve this year is particularly difficult. Can we 

appeal to those of you out there who have considered volunteering be-

hind the counter to go one step further and give it a try. We can be very 

flexible regarding times and days in order to suit individual’s other com-

mitments. We also have requirements ‘behind the scenes’ meaning that 

you could help the enterprise in other ways. There is no upper or lower 

age limit and previous volunteers whose current circumstances would 

allow them to return could also call in at the shop to have a chat. On a 

brighter side the Shop continues to do well financially and provides a 

social hub for our community every day.  

There will be an indoor car 

boot sale on Saturday                   

12 May from 9AM till 12 

noon at the Village Hall in 

Llanfechain. 

Proceeds to Macmillan 

Cancer Research. 

To book a table for £5 ring 

Julie on 01691 828823 

Coffee, tea and biscuits 

too! 

free CPR/defib training                     
session  

Provisionally booked for Wednesday 13th 
June at either 6.30pm or 7pm.   

look on the noticeboard for finalised            
details during May. 

Does your garden need a         

bit of sprucing up? 

Come along to the Gardening Club’s 

plant sale and bag yourself a bargain. 

This year the sale will start early so 

people can get home to see the     

royal wedding. 

  Saturday 19th May, 9AM till 11AM.  

Llanfechain Hall                                        



It’s been a busy few months at Llanfechain WI. 

In January we were introduced to Dorian Lloyd who gave us a   

fascinating, informative talk about blacksmithing, the following month 

it was Zumba time with Lorraine Sharp. Then everyone enjoyed a 

craft evening in March whereby you could have a go at glass    

painting, felting and crocheting. 

Last month, Dave Walker, aka The Knot Man talked about the          

history of knots and everything we needed to know about knot tying. 

He also brought along an amazing display which consisted of a             

collection of people’s work and knotting styles. 

We have such a varied programme at Llanfechain WI, why not join 

us and see for yourselves. 

We meet the second Thursday of the month, 7.30pm at                  

Llanfechain Memorial Hall. Next Meeting – Thursday 10th May. 

Disclaimer 

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of 

Llanfechain   Memorial Hall committee. Acceptance of                              

advertisements does not constitute endorsement by the charity of 

the advertiser’s products.  

News from Llanfechain School 
By Miss Sara Mills-Evans (the Junior Teacher)  

 

As ever it has been a busy few months in Llanfechain Church of Wales 
Primary School, from snow days to sporting success, the time has just 
flown by and we've had so much fun! The children have been working 
very hard in their lessons, some children even spending time in Llanfyllin 
High School to take part in English and Maths workshops and stretch 
their minds and skills. In the middle of all this hard work the snowy 
weather meant we had to close for a few days but we made the most of 
the white stuff when we returned to school, building snow sculptures and 
throwing snow balls! In sport, some of our children took part in cross 
country running competitions, each one gave their best and performed 
brilliantly, many children finishing in the top ten. Three children made it 
through to the Powys finals, all finishing in the top ten and two returning 
with medals! Just before Easter, our school council held a successful 
'bring and buy' sale raising funds for the school. The sale was organised 
by the children themselves and they were great 'sales people'! Recently. 
we held our school Eisteddfod, which was a great afternoon of entertain-
ment and a celebration of being Welsh. The children put so much effort 
into the event and the performances, arts, crafts and cookery were a 
pleasure to see! Thank you, as always, for your ongoing support and we 

look forward to updating you on what we get up to over the next term! 

 

LLANSANTFFRAID LEG CLUB 

WARMLY INVITES YOU TO 

AFTERNOON  TEA  WITH  MUSIC                                     
By “MOONLIGHT SERENADE” 

AT THE COTTAGE, BODYNFOEL HALL, LLANFECHAIN, SY22 6XF 

(If wet, will be held in Llansantffraid Hall) 

At the kind invitation of Mr. Peter Cannon on                                                      

SUNDAY 6th MAY 2018 BETWEEN 2:00 – 5:00pm 

ADMISSION BY DONATION 

Vintage Afternoon Tea 
We had a wonderful day on Saturday 14th April  at The Vintage 
Afternoon Tea at Llanfechain village hall to raise funds for the 

Teenage Cancer Unit, Queen Elizabeth Hospital Birmingham .   

The hall was full to bursting but they still queued up for a table. 

The final total raised was £870.00.  

It was hard work but worth every minute for the charity. 

It was a family affair.   

In the kitchen From left  
My great niece Haf, my 
sister Glenys, and 
Julia and my niece   
Nerys. Who worked 
continually to keep up 

with demand.  

  

Waiting on, My daugh-
ter Claire, my niece 
Lynn,   Gwyneth
(myself), and my niece  
Pauline. Also worked 
continually to serve 

every one quickly. 

                                            

 

Many, Many Thanks To Everyone. 

Our promise auction/ Twmpath evening was very successful and was 

enjoyed by everyone.  

We would like to thank everyone for their contributions and for coming 

along and bidding and TRYING to dance! 
 

We raised approximately £1500, which is brilliant and will help us to move 

forward with our project to basically promote and improve walking, cycling 

and horse riding facilities in our locality; hopefully even using parts of the 

old railway line. 
 

Our next event is our now annual mountain bike challenge on 14th 

July; it’s approximately 28miles, mostly off road with lots of climbing! It’s a 

real challenge but an excellent route, show casing our beautiful country-

side. It will pass through Llanfechain from about 11 am, so please                 

encourage them if you can, ringing cow bells is great or cheering on 

of course; bear in mind they are only half way at this point! 
 

Thanks very much from all at Montytrax  



Meet the Councillors 

The next LCC meeting will be May 31st  2018 at 
7.30 p.m  

Gill Marshall 

649665  

Brian Ellis 

648202 

Sam Marshall 

649665 

Aled Jones 

828139 

Andy Whitmore  

648830 

Gareth Jones 

829306 

David Ewan Jones 

828508 

M e e t  a  C o u n c i l l o r  
 Andy Whitmore 

I came to Llanfechain with my partner Rebecca in 

March 2016, we have a long standing affection for 

Wales and I have family links so moving here was 

a dream come true. 

For the last 2 years I have been managing the 

delivery of a European Social Fund programme 

focussing on Financial capability for clients with multiple and com-

plex needs. 

My career history includes serving with the Royal Military                   

Police,  forensic and acute psychiatry, and the Ministry of Justice. 

I have a particular passion for safeguarding, both children and 

adults and have served on several regional safeguarding boards as 

well as local safety partnerships. 

Both myself and Rebecca have a keen interest in natural and social 

history and we spend as much of our spare time as possible out-

doors exploring places of historical interest or looking for wildlife. 

We have a dog called Holly and a cat called Keith. 

Vi l lage L i t ter  P ick  Up  
There will be a litter pick up on the 12th May, volunteers needed. 10.30 - 1.30pm, meet at the Community Hall.  

We will also survey the state of the roads and pavements. 

Do you use the Library?? 
The library offers a range of services including access to PCC     

Services, room hire, access to online subscription services, free 

internet access and wifi, plus all the usual library services, including 

talking books! 

 
Nextdoor is an online community offering a private social network for 

our community. It is free to join, just go to www.nextdoor.co.uk,  
 

And complete the information to sign up. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

The online community allows you to raise questions,  respond, share 
ideas, view documents and create local groups to share information. 

There are currently 20 Llanfechain members, so please join and 
share your thoughts. 

Playing Field Ownership Update 
We have received a response from PCC regarding   

protecting the playing field from housing development 

and unfortunately PCC will not agree to our request.  
This will be discussed at the next Council meeting, and 

your comments would be welcomed. 

Holes in the roads 
As you have no doubt noticed the condition of the roads in and 

around Llanfechain has deteriorated. While Powys are addressing 

some of the repairs we need to report all issues regarding the    

condition of the highways, including the lanes. If you have        

damaged your car or tyre(s), or just a hole in the road which is  

getting bigger please report it at 

http://www.powys.gov.uk/en/roads-transport-and-parking/report-a-

problem-with-a-road-pavement-or-bridge/  

If we do not report the issues, particularly on the B roads, then 

Powys may be unaware of the issues. 

The Powys Local Development Plan (LDP) was adopted by Powys 
County Council on 17th April 2018. 

Details can be found at http://www.powys.gov.uk/LDP 
 
Click on Adopted LDP 2018 (right hand side) and we are under In-
sert Maps Llandrinio P29 to Meifod P43.  Colour codes under Key 

Diagram for Proposal Maps. 
The documents can also be viewed at: 

County Hall and The Gwalia, Ithon Road, Llandrindod Wells 
Neuadd Brycheiniog, Cambrian Way, Brecon           

Neuadd Maldwyn, Severn Road, Welshpool 
If you wish to see the documents but do not have internet access 

please contact the Chair of the Council. 

Precept 
As you will have noticed on your Powys County Council (PCC) Tax 

Statement the Llanfechain precept has increased this year. The 

precept last year was £6,500; this year £10,000. This is due to a 

number of reasons, the main one being that Llanfechain is part of 

the North Montgomeryshire Community Interest Company, known 

as the Cluster, which transfers responsibility for some services (i.e. 

library,verges, litter bins) from PCC to the Cluster councils, including 

the costs associated with those services, which for 2018/19 is   

expected to be approximately £3500. 

http://www.nextdoor.co.uk
http://www.powys.gov.uk/en/roads-transport-and-parking/report-a-problem-with-a-road-pavement-or-bridge/
http://www.powys.gov.uk/en/roads-transport-and-parking/report-a-problem-with-a-road-pavement-or-bridge/
http://www.powys.gov.uk/LDP


¶EVERY Monday Pilates at Llanfechain Hall                                        

9.15am-10.15am  For more information—Rebecca                                    

T:  07791892821. E: sashas_mum@yahoo.co.uk  

¶EVERY Monday MD Warriors, Martial Arts at Llanfechain Hall                                                                

6.00pm-7.00pm session for 6 year olds to 14 year olds             

T:Gareth Kros 07979 751930 

¶Every Monday Little Stars Stay and Play                                            

1.30pm-3.30pm at Llanfechain Primary School in the hall. For  further 

information contact the school on 01691 828537 or Helen on 

07805328107  

¶Every Tuesday Yoga class                                                                    

7pm—8.30pm at Llanfechain Hall. T: Linda 01691 831427  

¶First Tuesday in every month The Community Club 

2.00pm –4.00pm at Llanfechain Hall. T: Issidy 829232                                                                                     

¶Every Wednesday Pilates                                                                      

9.15am-10.15am at Llanfechain Hall, class for Mixed Ability. For more 

information—Rebecca  T:07791892821. E: sashas_mum@yahoo.co.uk  

¶Every Thursday (except the 2nd Thursday in the month*) Pilates 

at Llanfechain Hall 7pm-8pm . *Every 2nd Thursday   Pilates will be 

held in the meeting room, spaces are limited so please contact                  

Rebecca to book a place for this session. For more information,                           

T:  07791892821  E: sashas_mum@yahoo.co.uk  

¶Every Thursday Little Stars Stay and Play                              

9.30am-11.30am at Llanfechain Primary School in the hall.  

¶ Every First & Third Thursday in every month Home Fellowship Group 

2.30-3.30pm at Llanfechain Hall, meeting room. T: Jan 828019 

¶ Second Thursday in every month Llanfechain WI 

7.30pm at Llanfechain Hall T: Christine on 828048.    

¶Third Thursday in every month Llanfechain  Gardening Club                                                                    

7.30pm at Llanfechain Hall. For further information contact                

Issidy 01691 829232.  

¶Last Thursday in every month Community Lunch 

Llanfechain School during term time, £5 to book T: 828537  

¶Last Thursday in every month Llanfechain Community              

Council meetings 

7.30pm at Llanfechain Hall.  

¶First Friday in every month Whist Drive 

7.30pm at Llanfechain Hall.  All proceeds  to Llanfechain Hall. 

¶First & Third Friday in every month Craft & Chatter 

1.00pm –3.00pm Meeting room at Llanfechain Hall. T: Gwyneth on  

01691 828394 or Nita 01691 829081 

¶Third Friday in every month Quiz Night 

7.30pm for 8.00pm start at Llanfechain Hall. Bring your own drinks and 

nibbles. £5 per table of  up to 6 persons. Proceeds to Llanfechain Hall 

¶First Saturday in every month St Garmons Church Coffee                 

Mornings 

10.00am—noon at Llanfechain Hall 

¶Saturday 12 May Indoor Car Boot Sale                                                   

9am-Noon at Llanfechain Hall. Proceeds to Macmillan Cancer Re-

search 

¶Saturday 12 May  Village Litter Pick Up 

10.30am-1.30pm meet at the Village Hall – Volunteers needed! 

¶Saturday 19 May  Gardening Club’s plant sale                           

9.00am till 11am at Llanfechain Hall.  

¶ Wednesday 23 May Remembrance 2018 meeting 

7pm in the Village Hall – all welcome, particularly representatives of 

clubs etc.   

¶Wednesday 13 June free CPR/defib training session  

Keep Britain Tidy have been fighting to put an end to litter for over 60 years 

now. And ten years ago, the Daily Mail launched their trail-blazing                    

campaign to end to plastic waste. 

Thanks to your help, we've both made a huge impact already. But, as we see in 

the news and on TV, there is still more to be done to truly turn the tide on plastic.   

That's why, following on from our charity's hugely successful Great British Spring 

Clean, we are partnering with the Daily Mail to launch 

the Great  Plastic Pick Up.  
 

By everyone sparing a little time, together we can make 

an amazing difference and turn the tide on plastic for 

good. 

Want to get involved? Sign up to take part 

at greatplasticpickup.org and join us, Keep Britain Tidy, 

on 11 - 13 May to help clean up the UK's beaches, 

streets and favorite places. 

IT’S EASY TO GET INVOLVED! 

See page 3, Llanfechain Community Council 

Update, village litter pick up.  

History of 
Llanfechain  

A New Book                    
Written by                           

Eleri Roberts 

Committee members wanted! 
Llanfechain Memorial Hall committee has vacancies for 2 members, 

we meet 4 times a year, usually on a Monday evening.  

The committee is responsible for maintaining the hall so that it meets 

the needs of our local residents.  

Interested? Want to know more? 

  Contact Nita Duff, chair,  

  telephone 01691 829081 or  

  email nita.duff@btinternet.com 

http://greatplasticpickup.org/home/2684

